

Salt Lake City BA Block Residents' Association

Regd. Office: BA - 122/1, Salt Lake City, Kolkata 700 064. Regn. No. S/27854 of 1980-81.

Website:www.bablocksaltlake.com

<u>CIRCULAR NO. -2/2017-18</u>

Dear Members and Friends,

23 July 2017

Greetings to All!

We are happy to inform you that **Dr Balaram De** of BA-12/3, **Mr Radha Madhab Paul** of BA-180 and **Mr Arup Sinha** of BA 189 have unanimously been appointed **President**, **Secretary** and **Treasurer** respectively of **Salt Lake City BA Block Sarbojanin Durgotsav and Shyama Puja Committee 2017** at the **Special General Meeting** held on **23 July (Sunday) 2017** at **'UTSARGA'**, our Community Building.

This is also to inform you that the Special General Meeting unanimously decided that the minimum subscription for **Durga Puja**, **Shyama Puja** 2017 and **Saraswati Puja** 2018 (which will be organised by the **Library Sub-Committee** of the Block Association) has been fixed at **Rs 1,000**. This small increment with respect to last year subscription is most necessary as to maintain the high inflation of almost every item required for the pujas and increment not done for the last three years. All residents are requested to cooperate in this matter.

This is also to inform you that the **Special General Meeting** unanimously decided that like last year, this year also all members of the Block Association will have to pay the puja subscription as decided by the **Special General Meeting**.

The newly constituted **Durga Puja and Shyama Puja Committee 2017** will soon hold a meeting to form a fully-fledged committee and sub-committees and prepare action plans.

I on behalf of the Executive Committee 2017-18 urge all our Members and Residents to come forward and work hand in hand to make the Pujas a resounding success.

INDEPENDENCE DAY CELEBRATION

Dear Members and Residents,

15 August 2017 (Tuesday) will mark the 71st Independence Day of our country.

As in the past we are organising the Flag hoisting ceremony on **15 August 2017 (Tuesday)** in the **Children's Park** opposite 'Utsarga', our **Community Building**, at **9-00 am**.

All members and residents are also requested to bring their families along and celebrate the 71st Independence Day.

Regards and thanks, Yours sincerely,

Subhendu Kundu (Secretary 2017-18)